Granite State PNHP   
Minutes 2/21/08

Attendance: Tom Byrne, David Golden, H. Dixon Turner, John Swartz, Marcosa Santiago, David Ecklein, , Camilla Jones.

1. Organizational structure: 
We adapted  the short form of PNHP’s By-Laws template and elected  a Steering Committee, as follows: 
· Chair: Marcosa Santiago
· Secretary/Treasurer: Camilla Jones

·  David Golden, John Swartz

2. The Steering Committee will focus on providing information to the public by contacting potential groups for presentations and preparing press releases.

3. Discussion included the following items for action:
· Publicize the results of the NH Physician Survey.
· Emphasize that a single payer system is an alternative to socialized medicine.

· Educate legislators and the public on the contents of HR-676.

· Contact Representative Conyers office regarding  clarification of what is meant by “prevailing fees”  in HR-676 as the initial basis of fee negotiations for physician services. It is unclear whether it is prevailing fees for Medicaid/Medicare providers or prevailing fees for private non-Medicare/Medicaid providers.
4. Slideshows were shown of the NH Physician Survey and HR-676
5. The request by Gary Sobelson for NH Medical Society  Task Force status for Granite State PNHP is scheduled for March.

6. Feedback from Kate McGovern was provided about the presentation to her Springfield College students on 2/3/08. 
7. We will continue to meet monthly this year. The next meeting will be held on Thursday March 20, 2008 at 6 PM at the NH Medical Society, 7 North Main Street, Concord, NH.
Submitted by Camilla D. Jones, MD

